
How Will I Get My License?

Effective February 17, 2015 the FCC no longer routinely mails paper licenses.  An 
active record in the FCC Universal License System (ULS) is your authorization to 
operate.

GETTING AN OFFICIAL COPY OF YOUR LICENSE YOU CAN PRINT YOURSELF

The FCC provides an official copy of your license in the form of a .pdf file that you 
can print yourself.  You can get this .pdf file in one of two ways:

1. Provide an e-mail address on your application.  The FCC will then e-mail the 
.pdf file to you when the application is granted.

2. Use your FCC Registration Number (FRN) to log into the ULS and download 
the .pdf file of your license.

GETTING AN OFFICIAL PAPER COPY OF YOUR LICENSE MAILED TO YOU

You can still have a paper copy of your license mailed to you by the FCC by logging
into the ULS and selecting the option to always receive paper licenses.  If you do 
not yet have your license, you can register with ULS to obtain an FRN and change 
this option before you take your test.

Selecting the option to receive paper licenses will not cause the FCC to mail you a 
paper copy of your current license.  A paper copy will only be mailed when there 
is a change to your license, such as an upgrade or a renewal.  To get a paper copy 
of your current license, log into the ULS and request a duplicate license.

Note that the FCC no longer uses the special watermarked paper they formerly 
used, but now prints licenses on plain, re-cycled white paper.  Therefore, there is 
NO DIFFERENCE between a paper license mailed by the FCC and a license that you 
print yourself from the .pdf file.


